SHARING PRACTICE ON FRAMING
FEEDBACK AROUND STUDENT DEVELOPMENT

AUTHORS: DR HELENA PATERSON & DR PHIL MCALEER
JOURNAL : OPEN SCHOLARSHIP OF TEACHING AND
LEARNING, VOL. 2(1) 123-134
HTTPS://DOI.0RG/10.56230/0S0TL.42

YEAR: 2022

WHAT DOES THE ARTICLE INVESTIGATE?

A key aspect of learning is receiving actionable feedback that allows
students to develop their knowledge and graduate skills. Whilst most
staff and students are highly invested in the feedback process,
students regularly comment on it with dissatisfaction. The authors aim
to share good practice and offer three suggestions for teaching and
learning based on the idea of offering fewer comments, but making
them more targeted and actionable, to allow students to develop the
knowledge and skills we value.

1.WILL THE STUDENT RESUBMIT THE ASSIGNMENT?

For most assignments students have no opportunity to resubmit an
improved version. Feedback is more effective, therefore, if instead of
being a comment on current work, which the teacher hopes the student
will be able to apply, it helps students develop an action plan for future
work.

2.WHAT STAGE IS THE STUDENT IN YOUR PROGRAMME?

Feedback can focus on either the fine details (e.g. spelling, grammar,
referencing) or the global aspects (e.g. structure, building arguments).
While both matter, if we mix them together in one document students
fixate on the task-specific details as these can be quickly
comprehended. This discourages engagement in the meta-cognitive
processes of transferring their skills to new types of assessment and
new domain knowledge. We need to gradually shift our feedback over
time from comments on task-specific finer details to comments on the
general process in order to help students focus on the most important
aspect, at different points in their learning, that will help shape their
future work.

3.HOW WILL A STUDENT MAKE USE OF THE FEEDBACK?

Students often say that they understand the feedback comments, but
don’t know how to action them. Adding more comments to an
assignment is only effective for early development or for formative
assignments (see above) and may prove demotivating. Better to keep
the comments about the current work more general and instead make
the comments for future work more specific — highlighting what was
good and demonstrating how it could be improved in the next
assignment. The goal is to give more effective comments by framing
feedback as actionable points around student development.

Feedback is a two-way street. We need to stress the importance of
making use of it through reflection (we can model reflective practices)
and obtaining further feedback through discussion with staff.
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